
 

 

Community and Environmental Services 
County Hall 

Martineau Lane 
Norwich 

NR1 2SG 

via e-mail 
Mr R Bishop 
Clerk to Swaffham Town Council 
Town Hall 
4 London Street 
PE37 7DQ  

NCC contact number: 0344 800 8020 
Textphone: 0344 800 8011 

       
      
cc: J Larter - NCC Developer Services 
      

 
Your Ref:        My Ref: KHU 9.3/19/0713 
Date: 01 January 2020 Tel No.: 01603 223326 
 Email: cameron.main@norfolk.gov.uk 
 
Dear Richard 
 
Development at Brandon Road, Swans Nest Phase 4. 
By: Abel Homes. 
 
The County Council will not accept responsibility for street lighting on this estate as it is 
considered that there is no highway need.  
 
If your Council requires lighting and wishes to accept its future responsibility then it must 
be to a footway lighting standard, (Where no street lamp is mounted above 13 feet (3.9 
metres) or where no street lamp is mounted more than 20 feet (6 metres) above ground 
level and there is at least one interval of more than 50 yards (45.75 metres)) between 
adjacent street lamps in the system) but the actual positions and equipment used is your 
Council’s decision subject to the County Council’s approval as Highway Authority. 
 
Would you please complete the attached form and return it to me in order that I may know 
your Council’s requirements.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Cameron Main 
Senior Street Lighting Technician 
 
Encl 
 
 

 

 
 

   
 

 

Continued…/ 
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To: Highways Maintenance Manager 
 Community and Environmental Services 
 County Hall 
 Martineau Lane 
 NORWICH 
 NR1 2SG 
 
For the Attention of the Street Lighting Section 
 

Development at Brandon Road, Swans Nest Phase 4. 
By Abel Homes. 

 
Please select which statement applies to your Council, as the local lighting authority: 
 

  (Please tick one statement only) 
 

 
The local lighting authority does not want street lighting to be installed on 
the above development. 
 

 

 
The local lighting authority would like street lighting to be provided on the 
above development and wishes to accept responsibility for it.  The lighting 
will be designed and installed to a footway lighting standard.  
 

 

 
 
 
Name (Print): ____________________Signed: ________________________  
 
On behalf of the local lighting authority 
 
You may wish to keep a copy of this for your records. 
 
 
 


